MINUTES

OCTOBER 17, 2013
A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on October 17, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Moos, Rohn, Ross and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Attorney Anson was also present. Absent: Trustee Moos.  
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the September 19th meeting.  Trustee Ross moved to approve the September 19th minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 3 – Ordinance #554 – Updating the Building Codes.  Concluding reading, questions and discussion Trustee Ross moved to adopt Ordinance #554 on first reading, seconded by Trustee Truax.  Motion carried 5 – 0.  Building Inspector Ken Kidd will be invited to the November meeting to address any questions for the second reading of the ordinance.     

Item 4 - Ordinance No. 555 – Regarding non-potable water systems, second reading.  Concluding questions and review, Trustee Daniels moved to adopt the ordinance on second reading, seconded by Trustee Ross.  Motion carried 5-0.    
Item 5 – Ordinance No. 556 - Marijuana Code changes (second reading).  Attorney Anson reviewed in further detail concerns expressed by trustees.  Chief Mueller provided his input regarding the enforcement of the ordinance.  In conclusion, Trustee Ross moved to adopt the ordinance on second reading, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5 - 0.
Item 6 – Agreement with FHU for preparation of PUC application and design of traffic/train signals at 10th Street and Highway 85.  Gary reviewed the agreement with Felsburg, Holt & Ullevig (engineering firm) who is also doing the town’s transportation plan.  This agreement is to prepare the whole PUC application and design for the stop light and railroad crossing at 10th Street and Highway 85.  It appears the town has a very good chance of receiving the grant which could be a million dollar project and includes a cost to the town of about $30,000.  Attorney Anson has reviewed the agreement and finds it to be satisfactory.  Construction probably won’t be until 2015.  Trustee Ross moved to go forward with the agreement as presented, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.    
Item 7 – Citizen Comments/Questions.   A citizen by the name of Michael Musial, a partner to William Starke who owns 302 Maple Avenue, appeared before the board to introduce the feasibility of using the property for a community outreach program.  The board urged Mr. Musial to contact staff when he has a better idea of  exactly what his plans are and whether they will work for the zoning in the area. 
Item 8 - Reports. 
· Gary informed the board of a focus group planning session hosted by the Library for the upcoming expansion/remodel project scheduled for Monday, October 21st at 2:00 p.m.  The Library Board and staff are anxious to receive input from the community.

· Gary reported the west water tank has been inspected, cleaned and repaired during the last two weeks.

· Gary reported he has been meeting with an oil service company regarding their plans for using shaking sensors in our area around mid-November and December.  The company will be going door to door to inform the citizens.
· Gary asked for a date to schedule the Budget Work Session.  Concluding discussion the work session is scheduled for November 6th at 7:00 p.m.

· Trustee Ross reported the MPO meeting for October was cancelled due to the flooding.  The November meeting will be critical because they have to approve all the federal emergency funds for the roads and reconstruction projects.

· Trustee Ross informed everyone that the Weld County Commissioners approved 4-1 the service plan for the proposed Recreation Center District on October 14th.  The next step in the process is to go to district court to get on the ballot for May 2014.

Item 9 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.
                                                                                                Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
